
 

 

Greetings from Horse Farm Road, 
 

This year has been unusual to say the least. We are happy and relieved to report that 

we are as busy as ever at High Horses. Our commitment to safety and the unique  

individualized services we provide have a lot to do with that.  
 

We reopened to a handful of riders on May 26, 2020 after nearly ten weeks of  

shutdown. Throughout the spring and summer, we continued to increase the numbers 

of participants we served each week, adjusting our processes along the way to make 

sure we addressed every possible safety and health concern. High Horses must follow 

the Vermont state COVID-related guidelines and requirements in order to remain 

open and provide our important services during the pandemic. As we came into our 

fall session we were ready to take on a bit of "normal". While there was some  

apprehension about doubling the weekly number of riders coming to the farm, the 

teamwork and dedication of our staff and volunteers quickly put us right back into a 

high-functioning routine. 
 

Over the last several months, we have heard again and again that our riders and  

volunteers feel comfortable coming back to the farm because we are so strict on  

following our safety protocol - even from those who have to take a couple of weeks 

off due to travel out of the area!  We are also seeing an increase in brand-new riders 

this year. With schools not open as normal, afterschool activities canceled or limited, 

and other organizations not able to open due to the nature of their  

operations, there is a need for services for the special needs population. We are  

happy to see so many smiling faces at the barn each week - both new and returning. 
 

As we head into the colder months, we are once again shifting our arrival and safety 

protocol at the farm to keep everyone safe and healthy through the long Vermont 

winter. Adopting a call-when-you-arrive system similar to what veterinarian and  

doctor's offices have been doing for months, we can better control the flow through 

the barn and limit contact between various riders and their families. We are confident 

that we are ready to get through this next phase of this pandemic and provide our 

much-needed therapeutic riding programs to our record number of participants. Being 

flexible with weekly changes to travel restrictions, waiving our cancellation fees, and 

clear communication to our participants and volunteers have been and will continue  

to be the keys to our success.  
 

On behalf of the entire staff at High Horses, we wish you all a safe and healthy winter! 
 

~ Nicole Jorgensen, Executive Director 
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Announcing the Laurie Skinner 

Memorial Scholarship Fund 

We are pleased to announce the creation of the Laurie Skinner 

Memorial Scholarship Fund to support cancer patients benefiting 

from equine assisted therapy at High Horses Therapeutic  

Riding Program.   
 

Laurie Skinner knew first-hand how horses can help heal ð 

physically, emotionally, and spiritually. Just being with horses 

can provide great benefits and give riders and their families 

time to live in the moment. Not only does equine therapy  

assist chronic illness, but it also benefits cancer survivors by 

increasing strength and fitness levels. For example, using 

grooming tools to brush the horse with up and down side to 

side movements helps clients improve their strength and dex-

terity after surgery. In our programs participants utilize the 

power of the horse to heal, regaining strength and a sense of 

peace. Colin Skinner , Laurie's husband and High Horses 

Board Member, set up this fund to ensure cancer survivors of 

all ages can benefit from the healing power of horses.   
 

"My wife, Laurie, was always passionate about horses, but life 

always seemed to prevent her from pursuing her dream. Not 

long after we embarked on our life together, and just months 

after the birth of our daughter, she was diagnosed with stage IV 

breast cancer. As her health and energy allowed, she found 

herself with a greater desire to pursue her dream of riding and 

dressage. And, while she originally set out to achieve a lifelong 

goal, she experienced health benefits far beyond her  

expectations. As a result, Laurie felt strongly that others, in 

similar circumstances, should be able to pursue the therapeutic 

benefits of horses." 
 

To find out more and join us at the farm, call 802-763-3280 or 

email program@highhorses.org.  
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Pictured: This summer, the High Horses staff gathered together in the indoor ring to conduct a visioning 

session as part of the larger strategic planning process the organization is engaged with right now. 
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Star Volunteer of the Fall 2020 Session 

A few months ago, I answered a phone call from a prospective volunteer named Sarah Barnes .   

We chatted for a bit as she inquired about volunteer opportunities at High Horses. Sarah had newly 

retired from her job and downsized her life which meant giving up her horses and other animals. She 

missed the smell of horses and the activity of being in the company of  

animals, so she decided to reach out to High Horses for a òhorse fixó.   

Fast forward to this fall, and the success of our most recent session was 

made possible once again with the help of a group of dedicated, talented  
volunteers, including Sarah as a key member of our team. She was a fixture 

in the lesson arena, as well helping out with daily chores across the facility, 

and at the Hoofinõ It event. Her sense of humor and positive outlook helped 

keep the mood light during one of our most complex sessions. Thank you, 

Sarah, for helping keep the High Horses program running smoothly and 

safely! 
 

Recently, Sarah shared with me her thoughts and feelings about becoming a High Horses volunteer: 

òLittle did I know that volunteering at High Horses would fill my life with more than horses. My life has been 

enriched by partnerships with volunteers, staff, riders and horses. These four distinct groups form a tight  

partnership. The High Horses staff and volunteers rely on compassion, empathy, understanding and a soft 

touch. We actively listen to each other. We take direction from the horses, the riders and our co-workers. 

We are constantly reassessing and communicating for optimal results. And we deeply care! When I arrive at 

the barn there are plenty of smiling faces, horses peering out of their stalls, volunteers getting horses ready 

for riders and cats meandering about. Itõs an active place with a sense of calm and I love being there  

knowing we make a difference in the lives that we have been entrusted to help.ó 
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especially during this difficult time in our 

world, my hope is that each person we  

welcome on site feels a sense of being part  

of this caring community. We approach 

each day here at the farm with the 

knowledge that we are blessed to be a 

part of creating a safe oasis in a world  

~o ¯|fjª®]r|®·Ú )j «]oj ]|h «®]· µjzzÚò 
 

~ Ellen Zaika 

 
In the coming weeks, High Horses will host 

new and returning volunteer orientations  

in preparation for our winter sessions.  

Please refer to highhorses.org and/or our 

Facebook page for training and event details, 

or email Volunteer@highhorses.org for 

more information. Pictured: Ellen and Executive Director Nicole Jorgensen welcoming volunteers  

and participants to Hoofinõ It for High Horses in Barnard, VT on 9/19/20. 

http://www.highhorses.org/
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Dear Friends, 
 

I am writing this with mixed emotions as I end my six years of board service, as  

per our term limits. I will very much miss being engaged in the operations of  

High Horses and working closely with so many wonderful people. Of course,  

I will continue volunteering, which is how it all started way back in 2014.  
 

I remember being quite nervous going to meet Ellen at our site in Wilder. As  

you all can imagine, she made me feel so welcome and needed. Things were  

different then ð limited use of an indoor ring, paddocks for only six horses, and 

no on-site offices. But some things were exactly the same as now ð the  
dedication of the staff and our Executive Director, the skill and creativity of our 

instructors, the generosity of the volunteers, the wonderful donors, and the joy 

and growth of our riders.  
 

Jill Helmer called me one day after I had been happily volunteering, asked if I  

would be interested in joining the board. I was thrilled to do so, having developed  

a passion for the success of High Horses. I can remember sitting around a  

conference room, just being in awe of Jill and Liz Claud saying they thought they 

could run a successful capital campaign for High Horses to finally have a  

permanent farm. They were so visionary and so right. We had the money. We 

had models for where our volunteers and riders lived. We had models for how 

much it would cost to run a farm. Everything but a home!  
 

I volunteered to head a small team looking at properties. We considered  

partnerships, land purchases, and lots of horse farms ð at least 20 places over 

time. So we knew when we saw the farm in Sharon that it was a great match for 

High Horses. With some roof work, some permit work, and some office,  

bathroom and house renovations, we were finally ready to move our horses and 

get started. It was quite a journey and I loved being part of this process. 
 

Now it feels like we have always been at our Schleicher Farm, with horses in 

comfy dry stalls and many paddocks, an indoor ring of our own with a viewing 

room, offices for instructors and staff, a house for a farm manager, volunteer 

space, and the potential for even more. I am very proud of what the board has 

been able to accomplish with all our partners, and so very grateful for all the 

community support ð donors, volunteers, staff. 
 

I will miss working with this dedicated and wonderful board and Nicole, but leave 

in full confidence that High Horses is in terrific hands. I know this team can work 

through these challenging times and find ways to bring our special magic to even 

more people in our community.  
 

Lastly, I want to sincerely thank all of you who have taught me over the years 

that òItõs more than just a ride!ó 

      With gratitude,  

      Pat Tivnan 
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A Mental Health Partnership 

at High Horses 

MoonRise Therapeutics is now partnering 

with High Horses to provide equine assisted  

psychotherapy offerings at High Horses in  

Sharon, VT! We are excited to announce the  

collaboration between these two distinguished 

organizations, and to help transform our clientsõ 

life experiences through partnership with our 
horses. 
 

With this collaboration, MoonRise Therapeutics 

will be providing skilled clinical professionals to 

offer equine assisted mental health counseling 

sessions at High Horses. These sessions can be 

billed to the clientõs VT Medicaid coverage and 

some private insurers, too. The hope is to  

expand these offerings at High Horses over the 

upcoming years. Currently at High Horses, 

MoonRise counselor Phil Prothero , LCMHC, 

works closely with instructor Sienna Whitney , 

an Equine Specialist in Mental Health and  

Learning with the clients.   
 

Equine assisted mental health counseling offers 

the client a gentle approach to address and  

process root causes of symptoms emerging from 

unresolved adverse childhood experiences or 

other forms of trauma.  Horse interactions  

within the therapeutic process offer the client 

opportunities to learn different ways of engaging 

in relationships, increasing the ability to choose 

meaningful behavior while decreasing  

emotionally driven reaction.  
 

MoonRise Therapeutics, founded by DJ Jesser, 

LICSW, and located in nearby Taftsville, VT has 

provided life changing equine assisted mental 

health counseling services for children, adults, 

families, and groups since 2002. High Horses, a 
PATH International Premier Accredited Center, 

has offered a therapeutic equine experience for 

individuals with unique needs across the Upper  

Valley community since 1993.  
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Phil Prothero, LCMHC  

began his graduate counsel-

ing education out of a desire 

to learn how to have more 

life-giving conversations 

with other people. He 

works with adults and children who are  
having difficulty navigating their way through 

anxiety, depression, trauma, life transitions, 

grieving, pet loss, spiritual concerns, process 

addictions, codependency, and general blahs.  
 

Phil says òI have always been an animal  

person, having learned to trust animals long 

before humans. When I became a counselor,  

I had a clinical interest in exploring the role 

played by family pets in the family system, as 

well as in animal assisted therapy. I began  

pursuing this interest further with more  

formal learning regarding the role of therapy 

animals in the healing process. I began  

incorporating some equine interactions into 

my therapy group offerings, and later I began 

offering counseling sessions that included cat  

interactions, with a rescued cat named 

Marvin.ó 
 

After attending a program in Montana, where 

he witnessed the power of equine-based  

therapy methods, combined with other  

experiential modalities, Phil was eager to  

explore this further. With more training,  

he began offering equine interactions in his  

private practice, eventually working with 

MoonRise Therapeutics. In this capacity 

heõs partnered with High Horses, too, to offer 

equine assisted mental health counseling  

services. 
 

Outside of work, Phil loves spending time 

with his wife and five cats. He enjoys spending 

time outdoors engaging the natural beauty 

through kayaking, hiking, backpacking, and 

snowshoeing.  
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New Faces at the Barn  
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Hello, High Horses Family!  

 

Facility Manager Dexter here! My mother, 

Caroline Heinbuch , continues to insist this 

is her titleñSigh. 
 

My colleague Cavo and I have formed an  

alliance. Managing the facility, the horses,  

and all of the humans is a big job, and now  

I have assistance in monitoring everyoneõs  

every move. He is somewhat less concerned 

with the details than I am, but thus far we 

have a good working relationship, and enjoy 

sharing an officeé er, paddock.  
 

As the seasons change, itõs a time for some 

transitions in the herd. Congratulations to  
my pale counterpart and friend, Clancy, on  

a well-earned retirement. Iõd also like to  

welcome our rookies, Mungo, a stout  

Morgan, and Sierra the Second, a Dutch 

Warmblood with an impressive past show 

Hello from the Herd 

career, who is on loan from our friends at  

Merrymac Farm in Charlotte, VT.  
 

Iõm also pleased to share that my beloved neighbor 

Smudgrietta Cordelia (òSmudgeó to you) is making 

the humans very proud. She is progressing in her 

training under saddle and teaching the occasional 

ground lesson. While it is well-known that she is  

the most beautiful mare in the land, she is more  

than just her perfectly curled moustache. Iõm  

excited that the humans of High Horses will have 

more opportunities in the coming months to  

interact with her and know just how wonderful  

she is. 

 

Love and treats (which my 

mother insists are not  to be 

hand-fed) to you and yours!  

 

~ Dexter 
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Star Volunteer of the Summer 2020 Session  

We were so fortunate to have a team of capable (and extremely flexible!) volunteers on-site to make  

the summer session at High Horses a success. One of the stand-outs of the team was Maria Gray .  
 

Maria's help was invaluable. She spent many hours as our  

friendly "health and safety check-in" greeter, welcoming folks  
to the farm and making sure to ask all of our safety protocol 

questions. She took and logged probably hundreds of tempera-

tures! Maria also helped with the Haven Camp and was an  

energetic force on the barn and horse tacking crew. Sheõs also  

a talented artist, taking great photos at the farm and Hoofinõ It,  

as well as entering her drawing and winning one of the  

categories in our summer art contest.  
 

We surely lucked out with Maria being with us this summer! If 

you get a chance, please offer her a "socially distanced" high five and a resounding thank you! 
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Exciting news! High Horses Therapeutic Riding Program was selected as a 2020 Pennies for Change 

recipient by the Co-op Food Stores! Our organization will receive 10% of the Pennies for Change 

donations made during the month of December 2020 at all of the Co-op Food Store locations in 

the Upper Valley. Proceeds from the Co-op communityõs generosity will be used to sponsor more 

riders through our scholarship fund.  
 

High Horses is very fortunate to have the ability to continue to 

offer a safe, effective and engaging program to our clients,  

especially during the COVID pandemic. Accessibility has been 

and remains a top priority for us. We intentionally subsidize our 

program in order to make the very effective and enjoyable  

therapies we offer as accessible as possible to as many people in 

the Upper Valley community as we can support. 

 

This December,  remember to shop at the  

Co-op to support High Horses!  
 

 
 Hanover Store: 45 South Park St. Hanover, NH 03755 
 Lebanon Store: 12 Centerra Pkwy, Lebanon, NH 03766 

 White River Junction Store: 209 Maple St. WRJ, VT 05001 

 Co-op Market: 43 Lyme Road, Hanover, NH 03755 

 Shop Online: coopfoodstore.coop 

ñIj||rj« o~ª *q]|pjò §ª~pª]{ ]® ®qj *~-op Food Stores  

will benefit High Horses in December 2020! 

Happy  

Birthday  

Smudge! 
 

 

 

 

 
 

Our talented and sweet  

therapy-horse-in-training  

turned 5 years old  

on September 9th!  
 
 

Pictured: (L) A uniquely Smudge hairstyle courtesy of our 2020 summer interns, and (R) after a recent ride in the outdoor ring with Caroline. 


